
 Greetings! 

I hope all your hunts were successful.  It is now the 
time of year that everything starts to happen for us 
so I want to highlight the biggies.  Our Leagues for the 
year are now in full gear.  Al Tharp is doing the Tuesday  
night leagues and has a pleasant surprise for you.  Mary Jo and I will once 
again will do the Sunday paper leagues.  The club has kept the cost reasonable 
(no changes) for both leagues so come on out and have some FUN. 

We will have a big day on December 11.  We will start at 9:00am with Tradi-
tional shoot,  Have a big Chili feed for ALL club members at noon, then start the 
swap meet at 1:00pm.  Please also mark your calendar for December 18th.  We 
will be doing a Christmas party in the early evening that day.  More information 
will be available in the November newsletter.  In the next few weeks we will also 
put a sign up sheet up in the range for next years officers.  We have had an 
excellent group of officers and board members this year and encourage you to 
put your name on this list if you would like to be part of this. 

If you have any concerns or ideas about the club, please give me a call at  
221-0950. 
      Bob 

Board Meeting 

The regular board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was 

called to order at 7:00 pm on October 4th, 2010 at the Cheyenne 

Field Archers Office. 

Bob Day, Mary Jo Day, Matt Rusk, Bob Graham, Adam Lewis, 

Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, Jim Frauendienst, Mike Lancaster, Mike 

Hoover, and Neal Perkins were present.  

New Business-to allow speaker to present and then leave with-

out having to set in for the whole meeting. 

Archery Range-Curt Gowdy State Park-Paul Gritten from the 

Wyoming State Parks and  Historic Sites and Trails came to 

present changes to the current Archery Range out at Curt 

Gowdy State Park.  He explained that the stairs that were build 

in the 1990(s) are rotting, that because of no back slope there is 

a lot of water erosion on the trails and some of the trails exceed 

a comfortable 8 % grade.  The State Parks proposes that Chey-

enne Field Archers  join together with the State and redo the 
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Calendar 
 

LEAGUES 

Tuesday night, 7:00 pm 

Sunday paper leagues 

 
JOAD 

Saturday @ 9:00 am 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
VEGAS 450  9:00am  Nov 13th 
 
VEGAS 450  9:00am  Dec   4th 
 
Traditional Shoot/Swap meet/                    
Lunch           9:00am  Dec 11

th 

 
Christmas Party         Dec 18th 

   

A word from your President 

range, keeping the existing number of target butts, 

reworking the trails not to exceed the 8% grade and 

creating a backslope to prevent water erosion.  The 

project is expected to be started and completed next 

Spring.  The state will have a trail contractor do the 

design and if the club wants to have a representative 

or two there, that would be great.  They also propose 

to have an information kiosk (an open sided, covered 

structure, imparting information)  where the club 

could post safety rules, contributor(s) information, 

club information, etc.  The range will still have 2 – 

14 target courses to retain the NFAA sanction.  The 

state of Wyoming will put out the RFP for the club to 

buy the target butts.  The State will also work it out 

with BOPU and the School District for access into 

land to make the 8% grade work out.  There will only 

be 1/10th of a mile added to the course.   Neal Perkins 

said there is some money in the Game and Fish De-

partment’s program to get the youth outdoors, that he 

will check into to see if they will also help with this 

project. 
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2010 
Club Officers 

 
President 

Bob Day 

 
Vice President 

 Bob Graham 

 
Secretary 

Mary Tharp 
 

Treasurer 

Mary Jo Day 
 

Board Members 

Matt Rusk 

Mike Lancaster 

Al Tharp 

Adam Lewis 

Jim Frauendienst  

New Business 

Old Business 

Rules/ByLaws-Since we need two months to 

advertise before annual meeting, requested 

changes need to be presented to the Rules Com-

mittee in October.  That will give November and 

December for advertising.  A Rules Committee 

was formed to include Bob Day, Bob Graham, Al 

and  Mary Tharp. 

Bob Day said he’d like to present that Job De-

scriptions of the Board members be incorporated 

in the Rules/ByLaws for the President, Treasurer, 

Secretary and the Board Members.  Discussion 

surrounding new membership fees for applica-

tions submitted after September 30th  and before 

January 1st, be clarified in the Rules/ByLaws. 

Cabelas-Adam Lewis said that he got $300.00 

sponsorship from Cabelas.  He is still working on 

trying to get them to sponsor BHW but he was 

wore out from dealing with them. 

WSAA-Mike Hoover represented the club at the 

annual meeting.   These dates have been set: 

VEGAS 450   9:00am   Nov 13th 

VEGAS 450   9:00am   Dec   4th 

Traditional Shoot/Swap meet/Lunch   9:00am     

Dec 11th 

Annual Meeting  5:00pm  Jan    8th 

VEGAS 450   9:00am   Jan  15th 

Triple Crown 1   8:00am   Jan  22nd 

Blue Face   9:00am   Feb 12th 

Triple Crown 2   8:00am   Feb 26th 

Triple Crown 3   8:00am Mar 26th 

BHW    Aug  6th and 7th 

 

Mike reported that WSAA Constitution and By-

Laws were discussed.  They will have plaques 

only, no flights; reestablished Board of Directors.   

Club Christmas Party-Bob Day asked if the club 

wanted to do something for the kids and Neal Perkin’s 

asked if we shouldn’t do a potluck dinner with the 

families.  It was discussed that December 18th would 

be a good date.  Bob Graham made a motion to add it 

to the calendar, Al Tharp seconded the motion. 

 

New Officers- November meeting we will have sign 

up sheet for anyone who would like to be a part of the 

Board of Directors for the new year. 

 

Senior Olympics-Bob Day reported that Cheyenne 

will be the site for the Senior Olympics In August 

2011, the week after BHW.  Mary Jo and Bob Day are 

the Coordinators.  They will also be looking for a 

location.  Dan Valarius, Mel Schlagel and Ted Walton 

will also help set this up. 

 

Bob Day was approached to see if the club wanted to 

sponsor the World Series of Archery tournament.   

For the $45.00 entry fee, $25.00 would be a cash pay-

out/$10.00 to host / $10.00 to WSOA.  The club 

would also have to pay $100.00 to offset some of the 

costs.  The Board declined to host this tournament. 

 

Other Business 

  Mary Jo Day presented the Treasurer’s Report 

from August.  Neal Perkins asked if the gifts from 

BOW shouldn’t be in the Income statement and 

Mary Jo agreed.  Bob Graham made a motion to 

accept the August Treasurer’s report and Al Tharp 

seconded the motion.  Mary Jo Day presented the 

September Treasurer’s report.  Al Tharp made a 

motion to accept the September Treasurer’s report 

and Bob Graham seconded the motion. 

Membership Report was given by Bob Day.  He 

reported that Mel Schlagel has 320 members reg-

istered. 

NFAA Guidelines-Adam Lewis requested that 
we discuss keeping up with the NFAA guide-
lines???  The discussion was tabled for the next 
board meeting. 
 
It was also reported that Arrow Dynamics’ 
leagues are starting up again the 18th of Novem-
ber. 

Meeting Minutes & Treas-

urers Report 

Mary Tharp presented the 

Minutes from the August 

Board Meeting.  Bob Gra-

ham made a motion to accept 

the minutes and Mary Jo Day 

seconded the motion.   

Mary also stated that al-

though there wasn’t a board 

meeting in September, she 

still sent out the newsletter 

with pictures from Bow 

Hunter’s Weekend.  Adam 

Lewis pointed out that the 

Championship flight pictures 

weren’t there.  Bob Day said 

we didn’t print all the pic-

tures. 

Andy Turnquist is the Director; Randy Walter, the 

Alternate Director.  Archer of the year will continue 

way it is, Deadline is January 15th to be sent to Ly-

nell Preston.  They separated out the Secretary/

Treasurer positions and established a publicity chair-

man to do the newsletter and website.  The require-

ment to have archers paying the NFAA membership 

to shoot at their shoots was not voted on.  To be 

sanctioned by NFAA, WSAA has to have 1 indoor 

and 1 outdoor shoot that only NFAA members can 

shoot.  State filed will be in Casper NFAA-blue 

faced.  The State target shoot will be in Cheyenne 

June 25th & 26th.  They are looking for a location.  

Perhaps Okie Blanchard stadium, Archery range, 

North Soccer fields????  There was discussion on the 

Lifetime Achievement Awards.  

Have Bow, Will Go!! 
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The Cheyenne Field Archers Bylaws are now on the website.  Contact one of the Board 

Members in October if you have any changes you would like to be voted on for the Annual 

Meeting.  They have to be advertised for two months before annual meeting. 

 

Tuesday night league has restarted, 7:00 pm. 

 

Sunday paper leagues have resumed. 

Miscellaneous 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR — 
 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Nov 13th 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Dec   4th 
 Traditional Shoot/Swap meet/Lunch   9:00am   Dec 11

th
 

 Christmas Party      Dec 18th 
 Annual Meeting     5:00pm   Jan    8th 
 VEGAS 450      9:00am   Jan  15th 
 Triple Crown 1      8:00am   Jan  22nd 
 Blue Face      9:00am   Feb 12th 
 Triple Crown 2      8:00am   Feb 26th 
 Triple Crown 3      8:00am   Mar 26th 
 BHW         Aug  6th and 7th 

Upcoming Events 



P.O. Box 20790 

Cheyenne, WY 82003 

Phone: 307-638-9951 

We are on the web! 

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Next Board meeting 
November 1st, 7:00 pm 


